What is the Sentencing Council?

The Sentencing Council is the independent body responsible for developing sentencing guidelines for the courts to use when passing a sentence. The Council’s remit
 extends to allow consultation on the sentencing of offenders following conviction. 

Why intimidatory offences and revisions to domestic abuse guidance?
Currently the Magistrates’ Court Sentencing Guidelines (MCSG) contains limited guidance for the sentencing of harassment and racially or religiously aggravated harassment, and threats to kill offences. There are no sentencing guidelines for stalking, disclosing private sexual images and controlling or coercive behaviour offences. As there are certain similarities between these offences, the Council decided to group them together under the title ‘Intimidatory’ offences. The title ‘Intimidatory’ has been used given that the definition of intimidate (to frighten, overawe, to subdue or influence) aptly covers the types of offences covered within this draft guideline.  

There is currently an existing Overarching Principles: Domestic Violence guideline, published by our predecessor body the Sentencing Guidelines Council (SGC) in 2006. This guidance is now out of date and does not reflect the changes in terminology, expert thinking and society’s views around this important and sensitive area of sentencing.

What else is happening as part of the consultation process?

This is a 12 week public consultation. During the consultation period, the Council will host a number of consultation meetings to seek views from groups with an interest in this area as well as with sentencers. The draft guidelines will also be tested with sentencers. Once the consultation exercise is over and the results considered, a final guideline will be published and used by all adult courts. The Council has also produced a resource assessment, which can be found on the Sentencing Council’s website: www.sentencingcouncil.org.uk
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